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Dear Neighbor, 
 
I hope you are enjoying these summery days. 
 
This is a heads up regarding a construction project on our campus this summer. 
 
The entire church roof will be replaced beginning June 17. So that the project can be finished in 
time for the start of school on Aug. 20, workers will be onsite weekdays from 7am until 6pm. We 
apologize for the noise in the early morning and evening. 
 
Most importantly, this project will affect your use of our parking lots.  Please be aware of the 
following: 

• THE EAST SECTION OF THE MAIN PARKING LOT WILL BE CLOSED for the duration of 
the project.  

o If you choose to park on parish property, you may park at your own risk at the 
southwest portion of the lot.   

• THE CORDES PARKING LOT IS FOR PARISH USE ONLY for the duration of the project. 
• VEHICLES LEFT IN THE CORDES LOT without prior permission are subject to towing. 

 
We want to be good neighbors and are happy to share our parking lot with you -- provided it 
does not inconvenience our parishioners.  Do not hesitate to reach out to me our the parish 
office staff if you have questions. I appreciate your understanding and cooperation 
 
Wishing you every blessing, 
  
 
Fr. Chris Rouech 
Pastor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 


